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Introduction   

It now less than 2 years to go before the NSW National rally and we have 197 
registrations.  61 from NSW/ACT; 21 from SA; 70 from QLD; 14 from WA; 31 
from Vic.  We hope to see many more registrations and in particular, club 
members from the host state. 
 

Payments for the National Rally are Powered Site $560.00 and  
Unpowered Site $460.00   This can be done in instalments. 
$50.00 non-refundable deposit upon registering. 
2nd Payment of $170.00 due 30/9/2023        Unpowered $130.00 
3rd Payment of $170.00 due 30/9/2024         Unpowered $140.00 
Final Payment of $170.00 due 30/6/2025      Unpowered $140.00 
 

All enquiries to the Registrar, Bev Wood on 0411 214 272.  Please send a  
text if Bev doesn’t answer or e-mail  beverleywood7@bigpond.com 
 

 

Dates of National Rally 
The dates for the national rally will be held during the NSW school holidays.  
These dates were set in response to requests from people who work in the 
Education sector. Children are welcome to attend.  There will be some 
activities for the children.  
 
We are also aware that the NRL grand final will take place during this period 
and maybe also the AFL grand final.  Due to this clash, some entertainment 
may have to be held in the afternoon rather than in the evening. 
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  Introducing Ron Tipton, our National Rally Chairman 

Ron actually didn’t put his hand up for this Chairman’s 

position. Ron was invited to sit in on a few meetings and 
then found himself filling the gap of chairman (for 
supposedly a few months).  Since then, Ron has taken on 
the job with enthusiasm and we’re not allowing him to 
leave. 

 

Ron has been a member of Prospect Caravan Club since 2001.  He is the current 
president.  A role that he has taken on many times throughout his 
membership. 

 
Visitors at the recent 18th National Rally may have noticed Ron pushing his 
walker.  Ron was determined not to allow a medical setback to stop him from 
attending the last national rally and obtaining hints for the NSW rally.   

 
 

    Take the NRMA with you wherever you go  
 

    The NRMA is very proud to support the NSW Caravan Association Rally 
   in 2025. 

From legendary roadside assistance to accommodation at our holiday parks 
and resorts, we’re the perfect road trip partner. You can hit the road with 
peace of mind knowing you’re 
covered by Australia’s largest 
network, and you can save along the 
way too, thanks to My NRMA. 
Whether it’s filling up at Ampol, 
grabbing a takeaway coffee or 
stocking up on snacks at 
Woolworths, your membership 
provides all kinds of discounts, 
while helping us make a difference in communities across Australia.  

 
Wherever your journey takes you, take the NRMA with you. You can access all 
the benefits at your fingertips by downloading the My NRMA app. Otherwise, 
visit our website for more info and to check your roadside assistance cover, 
mynrma.com.au 



 

 

            Please check out our Facebook group for the   
                     19th National Rally and join in the fun. 
 
 

 More about the Australian Rural Education Centre 

Pavilion One has a multi-purpose area of 30 x 15m and also includes shower 
amenities, toilets, commercial kitchen, cool room and 12 x 6m office / meeting 
room.  Toilets include 1 disabled toilet, 7 ladies’, 4 men’s plus 3 urinals. 

 
Founders Pavilion has an internal space of 60 x 30m with plenty of natural 
daylight.  Several activities will be held here including night entertainment.  It 
has a 6m veranda around the outside of the building.  There are 10 ladies’ 
toilets, 3 men’s plus 4 urinals and 1 disabled toilet attached to this building.    
There are another four toilet blocks scattered around the AREC area. 
 
 
Please keep up to date with the latest news, regarding the 19th National rally, 
by accessing the website. Maybe insert a ‘short-cut’ onto your mobile phone.  
If you need help, ask a teenager.  They know everything. 
 
 

 Craft – Trauma Teddies  
These teddies have always been a great comfort to sick 
children and also some elderly patients.  We would be 
very grateful if some handy members were interested 
in making some of these trauma teddies.  They will be 
donated to the Red Cross centres in Gulgong and 
Rylston. 
 
Please check out the pattern on our website by clicking 
onto the link below. 

 
19thnationalcaravanrally.org.au/content/repository/standard-trauma-teddy-knitting-
pattern-web1.pdf 
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